EAGLE RIDGE, LLC
Jason Donnelly, Craig Brown and Dave Kuhn representing Eagle Ridge, LLC met with
the Board regarding snow removal on the Kilgore road from Spring Creek to the county
line. Eagle Ridge Ranch will plow the road using their equipment and at their expense.
At the county’s discretion, for public safety reasons, the county will grade the road at
Eagle Ridge expense of $200 per hour. The road will need to be posted with road closed,
no public access, not county maintained signs, no snowmobile parking beyond this point.
An agreement will be drafted and sent to Eagle Ridge.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT UPDATE
Kerri Ellis, economic development professional met with the Board to update them on
her department. Ms. Ellis is requesting five additional anemometers from the Idaho
Office of Energy Resources. Western Community Energy will move the additional
anemometers and install them at the new sites for a total of $15,000 plus mileage at $.36
per mile and actual documented crew expenses for lodging and meals. Ms. Ellis reported
that a revision is being made to the USDA grant to cover these costs. Ms. Ellis requested
from the Board to have a county employee once a month maintain the anemometers and
collect the data.

TETON COMMUNICATIONS
Tony Hafla, representing Teton Communications consulted the Board on the recent radio
study that was performed for Clark County.

January 31, 2008

The Board met this day in special session. Those present were Commissioners Greg
Shenton, Michael Leonardson, and Clerk Lisa Black.

IDAHO ROADLESS RULE
Rob Mickelsen, Larry Timchak, and Richard Newton representing the U.S. Forest

Service met with the Board to review the proposed Idaho Roadless Rule. Changes are
going to be proposed and they are looking for support from the Board.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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Lisd Black, Clerk Gyegory Shenton, Chairman
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